RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2018, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. Neil Cutler requests a no-through street sign at the entrance of Woodland Court at Eagle Road
 - Mr. Cutler was not present at this meeting. Staff Traffic Committee approves the no-through street sign at the entrance of Woodland Court at Eagle Road.
- 2. Carolyn Washburn has requested "No Parking Here To Corner" on Oak Terrace @ Brookside Ave.
 - Ms. Washburn was not present at this meeting. Staff Traffic Committee states sign is not warranted and does not recommend this.
- 3. Kathleen DeTreux requests traffic calming in the area of 624 Brookside Ave, in the area of Brookside Ave @ Conestoga Rd. (Spoke to her via telephone, she will not be attending, issue resolved)
 - Kathleen DeTreux was not present at this meeting. Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski stated this was an online request. Officer Janoski stated that according to Township Ordinance, speed humps do not qualify at this location. Enforcement is not legal here. Field Leader Bill Cassidy will paint 3D traffic calming paint with 25 mph on this street later in the Spring.
- 4. Terry Arney requests No Parking Here to Corner on Radnor Avenue at Conestoga Road.

Terry Arney was not present at this meeting. Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey spoke regarding this

matter and agrees with this request. Staff Traffic Committee approves the No Parking Here to Corner sign on Radnor Avenue at Conestoga Road.

5. Dan Hevisi requests the 600 Block Conestoga Road speed limit change from 35 mph to 25 mph.

Mr. Hevisi and neighbors spoke regarding their concerns for speed at this location. Staff Traffic Committee stated this is a State road and that Radnor Township does not have authority to change the speed limits. Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey stated he sent 2 letters to PennDot regarding speed and has not received a reply back as of this meeting. Mr. Hervisi will be contacting PennDot directly.

OLD BUSINESS

1. 400 block of Midland Ave (Traffic Count Completed)

Superintendent Chris Flanagan held a Town meeting with Mr. Dineen. Based on the traffic report, 85% was 30 mph, average speed being 25 mph, ADT 437/day. Staff Traffic Committee states there is not a speeding issue on this street. Staff Traffic Committee recommends nothing be done here.

2. Morris Rd (Traffic Count) and Truck analysis report

A Town Meeting took place. 85% was 22 mph, average speed was 20 mph, ADT was 1,540/day. Staff Traffic Committee states there is not a speeding issue on this street, however, there is a volume issue. In reference to trucks, 1 truck came through which was a local landscaping truck, during the 7-day period. The company's fleet department was contacted of the complaint, and there has not been any further issues since that time (September). Field Leader Bill Cassidy stated stop bars were already painted on Morris Road in both directions. Speed humps were also painted on both Morris and Clover. There will be 25 mph signs between Clover and Sugartown placed on both sides of Morris Road.

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

November 2018 Staff Traffic Status Report

Project Name	Project Information	Status Update
Radnor Fire Company requests evaluation of traffic and parking on South Wayne Avenue	 12/20/2017 Radnor Fire Company is interested in: Pursuing parking elimination along S. Wayne Avenue Revising the intersection to reflect the most recent signed signal permit plan Emergency pre-emption at the Fire Station on S. Wayne Avenue. Concerns with parking in front of New Wayne Pizza 	This item will be a budget request for 2019
County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)	Staff Traffic Committee & Lower Merion Township discussions to expand study area to County Line Road corridor study	Draft was delivered and is being reviewed by Lower Merion. A copy is available on the Township website.
King of Prussia Bridge	Strike issues	 Commissioner Nagle invited to Delaware County meeting regarding Bridge Strike
		 Superintendent Flanagan sent Letters to Garmin, Apple, Google
		 Letter was sent to Richard Anderson (Amtrak), Edward McBride (PECO), and Kenneth McClain (PennDot), see attached letters and pictures
Sproul Road and Conestoga Road Left turn signal improvements	RT 2017 Engineering Line Item Budget: \$300,000 to evaluate, design and construct signal improvements to include intersection left turn lanes	Contract awarded. Construction anticipated to be completed mid February 2019

Radnor Township Police Staff Traffic Monthly Status Report